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.

Attached hereto is a proposal for a new course:  MBA 590:  Internship in Business Administration.  As required, the course has been presented to all department chairs for discussion at their department meetings.  It has been approved by the Operations and Information Management Department at our meeting on March 1.

I am forwarding a copy of the proposal to Tim Cannon so it can be posted on the web for comments.  Please place this item on the agenda for this month’s Dean’s Conference.  If it will benefit students this summer, it should be approved before that time.

Thank you!

MBA 590:  Internship in Business Administration.

Course Proposal.

Criteria For Approval.


1.
Course Description.  N.A.

2.
Rationale for the Course. See attached “Justification for Paid Internships.” document.


3.
Catalog description:  



MBA 590.  Internship in Business Administration.

1 credit

Individualized, supervised experience in a work setting which relates directly to the student’s MBA concentrations.  Work assignments are agreed upon by the sponsoring firm, the student and a faculty supervisor.  The student must complete an academic paper upon completion of the internship experience.  Students may enroll in a maximum of two one-credit internships in the MBA Program.

4.
All faculty in the Kania School are qualified to sponsor an intern in their area of expertise.  No additional resources will be required.

5.
Internships will be on an “as needed”  basis.

6.
A indicated in #4 above, no additional resources will be required.

Note:  Grading for MBA 590 will be on a satisfactory/unsatisfactory basis.  

Justification for Paid Internships

for Credit for MBA (International) Students

International students who are enrolled in the Master of Business Administration Program in the Arthur J. Kania School of Management are confronted with a unique dilemma when they are seeking to gain some practical experience to add to their classroom efforts.  This dilemma is caused by two different circumstances.  

First, the Kania School is reluctant to award academic credit for work experience.  This position is understandable as the faculty has reduced control over the academic content, if any, of this internship experience.  However, these individuals are often those students who would benefit most from this type of opportunity.

The student can still gain this valuable work experience by taking advantage of an employment opportunity which has no academic credit attached to it.  Herein lies the second problem:  If an international student gets paid for work experience and there is no academic credit tied to it, that student begins her year of practical training.  This “year” is a calendar year from receipt of the first paycheck.. It does not stop when the internship ends.  The clock keeps ticking.  Thus, if a student takes advantage of an opportunity to obtain practical training – and is paid for that experience in the middle of her program, she may have exhausted that one year for training before she receives her degree.  The result of this is that that student would be required to leave the country within 30 days of receiving her degree because the calendar year may have expired. 

One exception to when this occurs if the student receives academic credit for the internship – as long as it is part of the student’s program, although not, necessarily, a required part.  When the student receives academic credit for the practical training, the calendar year does not begin.  If this is the case, the student can gain practical experience during her program.  This would add educational value to the remainder of the student’s program because she could relate theory to practical application.  Then, when she graduates, she still has one year of practical training to use.  This is because the clock does not start until academic credit is not attached to the work experience.

The suggested compromise is, therefore, that students be permitted to take up to two one-credit internships as part of their program
.  This will 1) permit the students to gain the valuable work experience, 2) not start their year of practical training and 3) not affect the true structure of the program.  The student will complete an academic paper relating the practical training experience to the knowledge gained in the classroom

� This assumes that the program structure will remain one in which three-credit courses are the rule.  Should other than three credits be attached to courses, this structure would need to be altered.





